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Our annual meeting on Satur-
day, April 6, 2002, was

attended by 16 alumni, 16 under-
graduate members and 12 pledges.
Robert Rumler ’36 was the oldest
attending alumnus. He said the
enthusiasm shown by the alumni
and undergraduate members was
encouraging, and he felt better about
the future of the house than he did
after his last visit several years ago.

Arthur Keen ’68, Roy Prescott
’58 and Eric Bengston ’75 were
elected to the board of directors.
Immediately after the annual
meeting, the board elected the
following officers: Arthur Keen ’68,
president; Roy Prescott ’58, vice
president; Eric Bengston ’75,
treasurer; and Matt Espenshade ’95,
secretary.

Meetings, Finances and the Capital Campaign
By Arthur H. Keen

Financial statements for the
fiscal year ending August 31, 2001,
for the Alpha Zeta Corporation
and the Alpha Zeta Charitable
Trust can be found in this newslet-
ter. As a result of the capital
campaign, public support in the
form of contributions has increased
substantially. Most of the costs of
the capital campaign are behind us
and will be reduced in the current
fiscal year. The decline in the assets
of the charitable trust was caused
by the decline in the stock market.

Our capital campaign,
“Preserving the Past ... Ensuring
the Future,” has not reached its
goal of $600,000. We are now at
about $560,000 pledged. Of 99
class agents, 37 have not made a
pledge to the campaign. I have to

assume that if you have not made a
pledge, you have not made your
phone calls. Fund-raising statistics
show that many class agents do not
make the phone calls they have
agreed to make. Let’s prove the
statistics wrong. Please make your
pledge and your phone calls. If for
any reason you cannot make your
phone calls, please contact me. We
hope to get started on the renova-
tions during the summer of 2003.

The letters and phone calls are
appreciated. If you have any questions
about the financial statements or the
campaign, or ideas concerning Alpha
Zeta, please contact me at 317
College Ave., Lancaster, PA 17603;
by e-mail at bismoline@
bismoline.com; by phone at 800-669-
8795; or by fax at 717-392-0649.

Ending what is probably the longest pledge period in
the history of the fraternity, John Cairns Jr. was

initiated into Alpha Zeta on March 13, 2002, during a
special ceremony in Blacksburg, Va. Several members of
the Morrill Chapter, in conjunction with the Alpha Zeta
chapter of Virginia Tech, officially welcomed our newest
brother to the organization.

“Sixty years ago I hoped to become a member of Alpha
Zeta,” said Cairns in a recent letter. “Now, at 78, I finally
made it!”

Dr. Cairns’ story is quite unusual. In the early 1940s,
while beginning his undergraduate studies in biochemistry at
Penn State University, Cairns completed the pledge
program at AZ. However, before he could be initiated as a
brother, he left school to serve his country during World
War II. Upon his return home, Cairns married his fianceé,
Jean, who was also majoring in biochemistry at Penn State.
However, at that time, there was no housing available for
married couples. Cairns left Penn State and finished his
undergraduate studies at Swarthmore College in 1947.

Dr. John Cairns Initiated After 60 Years As Pledge
GIVES THE TERM “ETERNAL PLEDGE” NEW MEANING

By Matt Espenshade ’95, Secretary of the Corporation Board

(L to R) Michael Flinchbaugh ’04 (Morrill
Chapter representative), Dr. John Cairns and

Sue Rosoff (Chancellor, Virginia Chapter).

After Swarthmore, Cairns went on to earn an
MS and Ph.D. from the University of Pennsylva-
nia, which led to a long and distinguished career
in the field of environmental biology. His list of
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honors and accomplishments is quite
extensive. He has served as vice president
and president of the American Microscopical
Society, served on 18 national research
councils (two as chairman) and is currently
serving on 14 editorial boards. In addition,
Cairns has authored 56 books. With over
1,400 publications to his credit, he has
achieved a level of expertise that few of us
will ever reach. In November 2001, Cairns
received the Sustained Achievement Award
from The Renewable Natural Resources
Foundation. His most recent project, Goals
and Conditions for a Sustainable World, is
available to be read free of charge online at
www.esep.de/journals/esep/esepbooks.html.

Currently, Cairns is a professor emeritus
at Virginia Tech. He and his wife reside in
Blacksburg, Va.

The Morrill Chapter learned of Dr.
Cairns’ story during the capital fund-raising
campaign. Art Keen, president of the
corporation board of directors, contacted
Cairns about being a class agent. Cairns
mentioned that, technically, he was not a true
member of Alpha Zeta since he was never
initiated. At the next meeting, president Keen
brought the matter to the attention of the
corporation board. It was the decision of the
board to finish what had been started — to
make Cairns an official member.

“Dr. Cairns’ exemplary career should be
an inspiration to us all,” said president Keen.
“The fact that he has supported AZ finan-
cially and emotionally, while not a member,
is extraordinary.”

Contacts were made with the Virginia
Chapter of AZ at Virginia Tech through
Charlene Shupp, a former chancellor and
Virginia Chapter alumnus. The leaders of
Virginia Chapter were more than willing to
host the event, and soon the wheels were put
in motion for our trip to Blacksburg.

Three undergraduate members of the
Morrill Chapter volunteered to represent the
fraternity at the initiation. Michael
Flinchbaugh ’02, John Stinavage ’03 and
Jessica Worobey ’04 traveled from State
College and, after meeting  up with Charlene
Shupp and me, traveled on to Blacksburg.

Everyone arrived at the Virginia Tech
campus around midnight on Tuesday, March
12. The next morning, the undergraduates
and alumni met with John White ’65, the
associate dean of agriculture at Virginia Tech
and an alumnus of the Morrill Chapter. Dean
White has been a strong supporter of
Virginia Tech’s Alpha Zeta chapter through-
out the years. He met with the group for
about an hour, sharing experiences and

talking about the changes he has seen at the
university. Before leaving the meeting, the
undergraduates presented Dean White with
a coffee mug that was made in honor of the
Morrill Chapter’s centennial celebration.

The rest of the morning was spent
touring campus, taking in the various sights
of the bustling university. The mix of
military and civilian students on campus was
quite different from the atmosphere in State
College. While meeting with the Virginia
Chapter’s chancellor, Sue Rosoff, for lunch,
we finalized plans for the initiation cer-
emony. Several members of the Virginia
Chapter volunteered to fill in the positions
needed to make the ritual complete.

Before the ceremony, there was a mixer
for the members of the Morrill and Virginia
chapters. It was a time to get to know fellow
Alpha Zetans and to share stories of how
Alpha Zeta has influenced our lives. Jess
Worobey said, “It’s amazing to think you can
be connected to people you’ve never met,
with hundreds of miles between you, with
just those two powerful letters — AZ.”

For the initiation, the Virginia Chapter
reserved a large meeting room in Squires
Student Center. Each chapter had a display
showing its history and current AZ activities.

The initiation ceremony had a great
impact on all who attended. Personally, I’ve
seen the initiation ceremony performed
several times, but none have been more
beautifully orchestrated as the one per-
formed that night.

 Cairns arrived and was greeted by
several members of the Virginia Chapter. As
an extra touch, the new initiate was given a
pledge pin to wear during the ceremony. At
the conclusion, Mike Flinchbaugh removed
the pin from Cairn’s lapel and replaced it
with a new AZ pin.

Following the ceremony, a reception
was held in Cairns’ honor. He spoke about
how much the night meant to him. While at
Penn State, he met his wife, Jean. Through
the years, they have shared many experi-
ences. Now in their latter years, Jean has
developed Alzheimer’s and Parkinson’s
diseases. Today, much of brother Cairns’
time is dedicated to his work and to her.
One element of Jean’s condition centers on
her difficulty remembering recent events,
but she can recall things from her past.
When Cairns informed her that he was
going to be initiated into Alpha Zeta, she
was able to share in his excitement, for
they had spent long hours together
remembering their happy times at Penn
State, and especially at Alpha Zeta.

During the reception, John Stinavage
presented Cairns with a pledge paddle
created especially for him by the Morrill
Chapter representatives. On the paddle was
listed his full name, major and year he would
have graduated from Penn State. It is
identical to the pledge paddles created by
those who seek to join AZ today.

Following Virginia Chapter tradition,
Cairns signed the membership book for
Virginia Chapter, with his name, major and
“graduation year.”

At the conclusion of the reception, Mike
Flinchbaugh thanked the Virginia Chapter
members for their hospitality and willingness
to be involved in the night’s festivities.
Without them, the evening would have not
been possible. On behalf of the Morrill
Chapter, he presented chancellor Rusoff
with a commemorative paddle, made by the
representatives from Penn State, in remem-
brance of the cooperative spirit each chapter
had displayed.

For the undergraduates and alumni
members who went to Blacksburg, it was a
rewarding time.

The events of that evening are still
vivid in my mind. To anyone who was
there, it was a moving experience. It was
touching to see someone whose life has
been filled with numerous accomplish-
ments and rewarding experiences speak so
eloquently about how much Alpha Zeta
has meant to him over the years. Through-
out his career, Dr. Cairns chose to remain
true to the legacy he had known for only a
few short years. I can only hope that all of
us can take meaning from our AZ experi-
ences, and let those experiences remain as
much an influence in our lives as they were
in his.

Jess Worobey came away from the trip
with, she said, “undoubtedly a great
appreciation for the chapter that has been
established in Pennsylvania, and a sense of
duty to keep Alpha Zeta thriving in State
College. One reason our fraternity is strong
is we have a home, and it is truly a home to
all members, past and present. The house
spawns a type of fellowship that our
colleagues in Virginia only dream about. In
many ways, this has been a history lesson for
both Virginia and us, a lesson that should
have been taught a long time ago. I think
there’s something to be said about bringing
chapters together like this.”

To Dr. Cairns, on behalf of all Alpha
Zetans around the world, welcome to our
family. Your dedication to the fraternity is an
inspiration to us all.

Dr. John Cairns Initiated After 60 Years As Pledge…continued from page 1



MORRILL MESSENGER PAGE 3

Malcolm “Joe” Andre ’63, past Chapter Chancellor of
Alpha Zeta Fraternity, was influential in planning and

executing one of the high points in Alpha Zeta history. Thirty-
nine years ago this May, the Alpha Zeta Chapter at The
Pennsylvania State University initiated former
President Dwight D.
Eisenhower as an
honorary member.
This campaign to
honor Eisenhower began with the efforts of
Malcolm Andre and George Shook ’63, Censor. Soon everyone
in the Fraternity was pitching in with great gusto. Thanks to
Herman R. Purdy, Associate Professor of Animal Husbandry
and personal friend of the General’s, they were able to bring
the former president to Penn State for the day and keep his
visit fairly quiet.

Alpha Zeta wanted to honor Eisenhower’s commitment to
agriculture. Andre explained, “We have a Fraternity custom of
recognizing outstanding men connected with the development of
American agriculture. We couldn’t think of anyone more appro-
priate for this honor than Eisenhower.” However, the privilege of
initiating an honorary member is rarely extended to a local
Fraternity Chapter. In this case, the local Chapter was granted the
privilege in commemoration of the Land Grant Act Centennial.

Eisenhower, known as the gentleman farmer, visited the
Penn State campus in University Park, Pennsylvania, in 1963 to
be initiated into Alpha Zeta and to inspect Penn State’s herd of
Black Angus cattle. While at Penn State, the former president
participated in an informal buffet preceding the initiation.
Eisenhower was quoted as saying with a chuckle, “This is the
first secret society I’ve belonged to in my 72 years.” The
fraternity brothers were impressed by the former President’s
ready knowledge of cattle and by his friendliness. Andre admits
it was one of the highlights of his life.

Not only was Andre Chancellor of Alphas Zeta during his
college years, he also was President of The Penn State Blue
Band. After Andre graduated in Agronomy in 1963, he spent
two years in the U.S. Army and returned to his hometown of
Montrose, Pennsylvania, in 1965. There, he joined the family
business, Andre & Son, Inc. As the third generation owner,
Andre heads up his Farm Material and Services Business with
his wife, Kathy, and two sons. He is proud grandfather to four
grandchildren.

Malcolm Andre ’63, Helps Bring General
Eisenhower to Alpha Zeta
for Initiation as Honorary

Member in 1963

Attention AZs!  In regard to the question posed else-
where in this issue of the Morrill Messenger, the local

legend is indeed a fact: Former president Dwight D.
Eisenhower was made an honorary member of the Alpha
Zeta Fraternity at an invitation ceremony in the Morrill
Chapter house at Penn State University on May 25, 1963.

This historical event transpired through the efforts of
Dr. John Sink, faculty adviser at that time, as well as
chancellor Malcolm Andre, censor George Shook, Gary

Was Ike an Honorary Member? The Answer
Minor and other house members “pitching in with great
gusto,” as stated by chancellor Andre.

And, as Paul Harvey always says, “Now you know the
rest of the story.”

Fraternally,

Roy Prescott ’58
Chairman, Alumni Relations

Former President
Dwight D. Eisenhower

AZ Does Well at Thon

This year marked Alpha Zeta’s second year of participa-
tion in the IFC Dance Marathon (Thon) on February 22-

24. Alpha Zeta’s undergraduate chapter raised $1,827.06 of the
total $3,613,178.61 raised by all the participating organizations.
Matt Pavelski ’04 and Dale Thomas ’03 represented the house
well, completing all 48 hours of the event with great enthusiasm.

Thon is a 48-hour, no-sleeping, no-sitting marathon to
support the Four Diamonds Fund at the Hershey Medical
Center. The Four Diamonds Fund helps children with cancer
through research, financial support and family support.

If you are interested in donating to this cause, please contact
the undergraduate chapter. Solicitations begin in the early fall
and continue through mid-February.

Crowds filled
Rec Hall

during the
dance

marathon.

Matt Pavelski ’04,
Kevin Pfautz ’05
and Dale Thomas
’03 at Thon.

Matt Pavelski ’04,
Kevin Pfautz ’05,
Megan Regula ’04
and Katie Harwick
’05 smile for the
camera during Thon.
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Unrestricted
2001 2000

Public Support $81,372 $18,152

Revenues
Rentals, Chapter House 22,920 20,000
Interest, Dividends and
Realized Gains 207 1,874

   Total Revenues 23,127 21,874

Total Public Support
and Revenues 104,499 40,026

Expenses
Alumni Services 9,921 9,528
Fund-Raising 42,461 30,761
Auditing 1,300 1,100
Bank Charges 66 109
Registration Fees 52
Depreciation 5,224 5,807
Homecoming 440 777
Architectural Fees 5,000
Insurance 10,028 8,698
Officers’ Expense 267 584
Repairs 1,153 672
Taxes, Real Estate 6,124 6,241

Total Expenses 82,036 64,277

Changes in Net Assets
Before Income Taxes 22,463 (24,251)

Provision for Income Taxes
on Unrelated Business Income 131

Changes in Net Assets 22,463 (24,382)

Net Assets at Beginning of Year 63,108 87,490

Net Assets at End of Year $85,571 $63,108

Alpha Zeta Fraternity Charitable Trust
Balance Sheets for Fiscal Years Ending August 31

2001 2000

Assets
Cash $2,006 $402
Investments 48,774 51,728

Total Assets 50,780 52,130

Liabilities and Net Assets
Liabilities
Scholarships Payable 2,000

Total Liabilities 2,000
Unrestricted Net Assets 48,780 52,130
Total Liabilities and
Net Assets $50,780 $52,130

Morrill Chapter of the
Alpha Zeta Fraternity Inc.

Statements of Activities for Fiscal Years Ending August 31

Unrestricted
2001 2000

Public Support
Contributions $450 $350

Total Public Support 450 350

Revenues
Dividends 3,890 3,068
Interest 13 36
Unrealized Gain (Loss)
on Investments (5,637) 2,265

Total Revenues (1,734) 5,369

Total Public Support
And Revenues (1,284) 5,719

Expenses
Scholarships 2,000 3,500
Charitable Registration Fee 66 15

Total Expenses 2,066 3,515

Changes in Net Assets (3,350) 2,204

Unrestricted Net Assets at
Beginning of Year 52,130 49,926

Unrestricted Net Assets at
End of Year $48,780 $52,130

Alpha Zeta Fraternity Charitable Trust
Statement of Activities for Fiscal Years Ending August 31

Morrill Chapter of the
Alpha Zeta Fraternity Inc.

Balance Sheets for Fiscal Years Ending August 31

2001 2000

Assets

Current Assets
Cash and Cash Equivalents $34,289 $12,395
Investments 1,349 1,663

Prepaid Expenses 8,521 2,832

Total Current Assets 44,159 16,890

Property and Equipment
Land 582 582
Land Improvements 4,505 4,505
Building and Improvements 227,878 227,878
Furniture 76,852 75,923

Total Property and Equipment 309,817 308,888
Less Accumulated Depreciation (263,605) (258,381)

Total Property and Equipment, Net 46,212 50,507

Total Assets 90,371 67,397

Liabilities and Net Assets

Current Liabilities
Accounts Payable 4,233
Income Taxes Payable 56
Security Deposits 4,800

Total Current Liabilities 4,800 4,289

Commitments

Net Assets
Unrestricted 85,571 63,108

Total Net Assets 85,571 63,108

Total Liabilities and Net Assets $90,371 $67,397

Don’t Forget to Make Your Plans
to Attend the Golf Tournament

July 13, 2002!
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Henry N. Funk ’48 (2100 State Dr.,
Lebanon, PA 17042-7519) I spent the
month of February ’02 on a United
Methodist VIM trip with a team of 52
people. We worked on seven churches, the
Methodist Church camp and a medical
clinic. The two doctors treated about four
hundred people, and two dentists did
everything from pulling teeth to a root canal
on 120 mouths. We also had a veterinarian,
Darrell Hoffman VMD ’63, an AZ brother
from Chester Springs, Pa., who treated
untold numbers of cats and dogs.

Frank M. Ebert ’50 (2029 Spring Valley
Rd., Lansdale, PA 19446) I am enjoying
retirement with my wife and home. I am now
81 years young and have a few physical
problems, but still enjoy news about PSU. I
enjoy putting the Penn State flag up each
morning and look forward to visits to the
campus.

Donald V. Seipt ’50 (Keystone Farm, 1445
Raubsville Rd., Easton, PA 18042) Owner
of Keystone Farm. I was recently elected to
the board of directors of the Penn State Ag
Council. I can’t imagine life without cows. I
guess I’ll never know. Keep the capital
campaign rolling and start the renovations
now! Best wishes to everyone.

John D. Sink ’56 (2726 Phillips Dr. S.W.,
Marietta, GA 30064; jsink@spsu.edu) I’m
still senior pastor of Sardis United Methodist
Church and a professor of chemistry at
Southern Polytechnic State University.

Roy E. Prescott ’58 (2 Creekside Lane,
Camp Hill, PA 17011; sherbet2k@
paoline.com) I was well pleased to see the
great turnout for our April board meeting
and catered lunch. It is heartening to see the
revived interest in AZ and all that it stands
for. It has been very good for all of us.

James A. Poorbaugh ’63 (1903 Via
Pimpollo, San Clemente, CA 92673;
jpoorbaugh@cox.net) Vice president of
government and industry affairs for
Monrovia Nursery Co. Currently, I’m partly
retired. My wife, Kay, and I travel fre-
quently and play golf when we can. Maui is
our favorite destination. Dwight Eisenhower
was initiated when I was in the house in the
spring of 1963.

Glenn A. Gross ’64 (606 Riddle Rd.,
Emlenton, PA 16373; berglen@csonline.net)
Community development specialist with
USDA-Rural Development.

Richard M. Reilly ’67 (206 Stillman Creek
Dr., Apex, NC 27502; dick.reilly@
ncmail.net) Operations and systems
specialist in computing services for the state
of North Carolina’s Office of Information
Technology Services.

Edward N. Squire Jr. ’70 (1528 Seven
Lakes N, #150, Firetree Ln., Seven Lakes,
NC 27376; ensjr@mindspring.com)
Allergist and immunologist with Asthma,
Allergy & Immunology PLLC. Our oldest
daughter, Lora, and her husband, Dan,

will be missionaries to Bulgaria and will
leave later this year with our first grand-
child, Hannah, born on January 16, 2001.
Our son, Peter, graduates from Mary
Washington College this May. His
applications are in to graduate schools for
a Ph.D. in computer science, neuroimaging
and cognitive function. Our youngest
daughter, Marietta, is in her third year as a
cadet at West Point Military Academy.
Her area of emphasis is life sciences. She
has also had five jumps from an airplane at
Fort Bragg, NC, and plays soccer as
goalkeeper on the varsity soccer team.

William C. McMillen ’73 (976 Wrigden
Run Rd., Marion Center, PA 15759;
n3qm@microserve.net) I am the new
owner of the Home Farm Supply Store in
Marion Center.

Bernard C. Linn Jr. ’74 (7 Wilhelm Ave.,
Lebanon, PA 17042; bcl552@aol.com)
Guaranteed single-family housing special-
ist with USDA-Rural Development. I will
return to University Park on March 24,
2002, to join other University Choir
alumni as part of a memorial concert at
Eisenhower Auditorium in tribute to
longtime University Choir director
Raymond Brown, who passed away in
September.

David P. Goebel ’75 (108 S. Third Ct.,
Lansing, KS 66043; majretdad@aol.com)
With Jeff Williams ’75, still holding down

ALUMNI NEWSALUMNI NEWS

ALUMNI NEWS
ALUMNI NEWSAlumni News

Continued on Next Page

The brothers and sisters of Alpha Zeta once again had a
very eventful and busy spring semester. Three new brothers

were initiated in the fall — Blaine Brown ’03, Matt Pavelski ’04
and Dave Munsee ’04. We said goodbye to two sisters, Nicole
Over ’01 and Heather Jazienski ’01, who graduated in December.
Sister Jen Flinchbaugh ’03 studied abroad in Australia this
semester.

The spring rush period was an outstanding success, with
Alpha Zeta gaining 14 pledges to carry on the fraternity’s
honorable heritage. Nine young men and five young women make
up this semester’s class. All are talented, energetic and eager to
learn of Alpha Zeta and its history. They are sure to become
valuable assets to this house and its bright future.

Members of Alpha Zeta are also engaged in working with
various clubs on Ag Hill. We proudly have members in the Dairy

A Busy, Productive Spring Semester
By Jeremiah Fearnley ’04, Animal Science

Science Club, Block and Bridle, Poultry Science Club, Wildlife
Society, Coaly Society, National Agri-Marketing Association
(NAMA), Agronomy Club, Ag Advocates and the Pre-Vet Club.
We achieve outstanding representation in the College of Agricul-
ture through both membership and leadership positions. We are
engaged in events such as Dairy Expo, Little I, NESA (North-
East Student Affiliate of the American Dairy Science Associa-
tion), Dance Marathon, blood drives and numerous other
activities.

The annual meeting on April 6, 2002, was a great opportu-
nity for pledges to get signatures and meet alumni. I would like
to thank the alumni of the house for their continued support
with the remodeling fund as well as with scholarship contribu-
tions. The undergraduate chapter sincerely appreciates your
support.
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the eastern Kansas area for the house. We
continue to stay in close contact.

Barron L. Hetherington ’75 (129 Straw-
berry Ln., Ringtown, PA 17967) Self-
employed farmer with B&R Farms. I’m
chairman of the USDA-FSA State
Committee of Pennsylvania. I was ap-
pointed by the Bush administration on
August 15, 2001.

Mark P. Bridgen ’77 (Long Island Horticul-
tural Research & Extension Service, Cornell
University, 3059 Sound Ave., Riverhead,
NY 11901; mpb27@cornell.edu) Professor at
Cornell University.

Jan N. Engman ’77 (3820 Normandy Dr.,
#1C, Hampstead, MD 21074) Clinical nurse
at Carroll Co. Hospital.

Daniel D. Laird ’78 (2006 Bivins Rd.,
Durham, NC 27712; danl166@aol.com)
First vice president at National Commerce
Financial Corp.

Gail Graybill DeStefano ’86 (2101 Royal
Ct., Limerick, PA 19468; info@
gailscreations.com) Designer and owner of
gailscreations.com.

Leo L. Dunn ’87 (3508 N. 2nd St., Harris-
burg, PA 17110; ledunn@state.pa.us)
Aquaculture coordinator with the Pennsyl-
vania Department of Agriculture.

Nancy T. Schlegel ’87 (1465 W. Main St.,
Valley View, PA 17983; mrschleg@epix.net)
Human resources and quality control
manager at Sterman Masser Inc. I’ve now

been with my brother-in-law’s large potato
operation for almost two years, and I think
I’ve finally found the place I’m supposed to
be. Life is good — pushing lots of spuds.

Shawn T. Standish ’99 (1309 Flanders Rd.,
Charlotte, MI 48813; outstandish@
hotmail.com) Crystal Conch and I got
engaged on Thanksgiving Day 2001. We will
be getting married August 3, 2002. As of
January, we live in Charlotte and are
enjoying it. Since I graduated, I have worked
for Bartlett Tree Experts in Chambersburg,
Pa., as an integrated pest management
technician and for Hendrickson Tree Care in
Kansas City, Missouri, as a consulting
arborist. Currently, I am a forester for
Consumers Energy here in Michigan. Crystal
works for John Deere as a parts/service rep
for the state of Michigan. We look forward to
seeing anyone who will be around the
weekend that we play Nebraska next year.

Jason M. Wolfe ’99 (1705 Plaza Apt.,
Lebanon, PA 17042; jason_wolfe@
cargillanimalnutrition) Christina Petersson
and I were recently engaged and are
planning an early summer wedding for
2003.

Ryan A. Reed ’00 (109 Meadow Brook
Ln., Elizabethtown, PA 17022; rareed@
tricountyi.net) I will most likely be moving
back into the State College area around
August. I am pursuing enrollment in an
MS program in wildlife science or a
related field for the near future to help
advance myself professionally. I still hunt
and fish frequently and am a novice fly
fisherman. I look forward to returning to
visit soon.

New Addresses:

G. Wayne Heberlig ’34 (c/o Susan Lied, 10
Knollwood Dr., Akron, PA 17501)

James O. Case ’50
(jcase4@rochester.rr.com)

John A. Bosch ’51
(johnbosch@commander-aero.com)

Glen P. Haney ’51
(gphaney@aol.com)

Charles K. Huston ’58
(ckhuston999@aol.com)

Richard H. Flowers II ’65
(rflowers@flowerscpas.com)

David F. Kowalczyk ’70
(david.f.kowalczyk@monsanto.com)

Carol J.O. Schurman ’73 (cjs4@psu.edu)

Sharon S. Beyl ’77
(sharonlea@attglobal.net)

Patricia A. Wolff ’78
(superwolff@hotmail.com)

Tony L. Brubaker ’80
(hanpines@aol.com)

Robert D. McCarthy Jr. ’82 (476
Jackson Hill Rd., Aaronsburg, PA
16820)

Marlene Baxter Stauffer ’82
(mbstauffer@eg.blommer.com)

Alan P. Kozak ’84
(alankozak@aol.com)

Jennifer A. Yocum ’84
(jennifer.yocum@syngenta.com)

David A. Bratton ’87 (2633 Raccoon
Valley, Millerstown, PA 17062)

Mark D. Hinkle ’91 (hmark39@aol.com)

Dale L. Eppinger ’95
(sdepps@ earthlink.net)

Garrett N. Coleman ’01 (725 W. Allegheny
St., Unit 1100, Martinsburg, PA 16662)

Since publication of our last issue, we have
learned of the death of

David R. Gross ’40 (7/18/01) and
Joseph A. Blatt ’44.

Alpha Zeta mourns their passing
and extends condolences to
their families and friends.

Matthew D. Espenshade ’95 (5338 Bossler Rd.,
Elizabethtown, PA 17022) In January, Mike

Cigich ’96 and I got together in Taos, N.M.,
for three days of skiing in the southern tip of

the Rockies. It was a great opportunity to
catch up and reminisce about the great

times we had at the house. The snow was
awesome, the weather was perfect, and
hey, any ski trip you can walk away from

without crutches is a good ski trip.


